

This update is to inform Hornby Island Fire Rescue, HIRRA and the Hornby Island community about the fire hall project status pertaining to minor deficiencies and construction delays, which can be expected for a project of this scale.

Items we're addressing and timeline:

The contractor is working to address deficiencies and has provided completion dates as indicated below.

- Two walls on the west side are being investigated for the presence of condensation. We're awaiting an update from the contractor on condensation levels and if further work is required.
- Apparatus bay wall remediation completion by August 22
- Completion of civil work August 18
- Completion of remediation of leak on overhead doors presently under review. A final solution to be formalized August 17
- Completion of mechanical deficiencies, close-out documentation and submittals August 22
- Completion of deficiencies including flooring issues (stair tread/riser) plus ceramic tile (bathroom floor drains) September 6

The project architect and contractor are aware of the importance of getting this right for our volunteers and the high standards they expect for this community resource. Doug Chinnery, Hornby Island Fire Chief, will be conducting daily onsite inspections.

The CVRD appreciates everyone's patience and understanding as we work through these final details. We will provide more updates as progress occurs.

For more information:

Contact Ian Smith, General Manager of Community Services at 250-334-6003 or ismith@comoxvalleyrd.ca







